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NYISO Stakeholders, 

The Joint Utilities have been working to align our process and workflows to be ready for NYISO’s DER 
Aggregations Market. One area reviewed is the Meter Configurations for DER resources when they come 
for the NYISO prescribed Distribution Utility enrollment review. The Utilities feel it is important to share 
our findings. 

NYISO has been consistent with its requirements for meter and associated communications 
configurations. Nothing has changed. All resources will be required to have interval meters to 
participate in NYISO’s DER Aggregation market. Meters must be installed prior to the enrollment 
process, or the aggregation would be rejected.  

If a resource does not have an interval meter it could take time to install the meter, and if the meter is 
not in stock the lead time could be lengthy.  

The NYISO has offered to give the Joint Utilities time at a future ICAPWG to make a brief presentation on 
this topic. The information provided above will comprise much of that presentation.  
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For comments contact Thomas.Mimnagh@ICF.com (ICF for the Joint Utilities)  
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